Talking Points for ITRB Reports Discussion at the Best Practices Committee Meeting, October 16, 2006, Based on Input from Michele Heffner and John Andre to Brand Niemann, Secretariat
The ITRB, established by E.O. 13011, Section 5 (around February 2000), was abolished by E.O. 13403 earlier this year. The other provisions of E.O. 13011 were codified by the E-Government Act of 2002. The ITRB had been in limbo and Dave Wennergren offered to give them a home under the BPC while he was chair.  However, Karen Evans talked with Kay Clary (ITRB chair) and Clay Johnson. The scope of the ITRB is what Karen Evans's office does. The ITRB is set in an Executive Order, but Karen Evans' office is set in law. Clay Johnson didn't want a group duplicating Karen Evans'.

At its March meeting the CIOC Executive Committee agreed the ITRB should be dissolved and it's documents moved from ITRB.gov to CIO.gov under the BPC. The ITRB documents are not reports of their work. Instead they are guidance on what IT shops ought to consider in particular circumstances. As such, the advice in the documents constitute best practices and not necessarily advice on architecture.

The ITRB reports were not on the list of things that Dave Wennergren gave the new BPC co-chairs during the handoff on May 15th unless it was implied as part of the Solutions Exchange which now has gone to Core.gov under the AIC.

The copy of the ITRB report that Michelle distributed at the 2006 Federal IT Summit on October 4, 2006, is dated revised December 2005, and has a sticker on it saying "Distributed by the CIO Council's Best Practices Committee. Additional copies available at http://cio.gov". When I query www.itrb.gov I only find GSA# 9635, February 1, 2000, and when I look at cio.gov I don't find the reports so if this decision was made in March 2006, I don't see that it has been implemented yet.

When I read the report, I see an IT assessment framework questionnaire and that makes me think of the FEA Assessment Framework at http://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/egov/a-2-EAAssessment.html and concerns me that the BPC would be entering into that domain.

I suggest the BPC review the five reports, just as we did the Solutions Exchange content. I also suggest we contact Chief Architect, Dick Burk to see if the BPC should be distributing an IT assessment framework now that the FEA Assessment Framework is the official OMB program.
